GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 2ND FEBRUARY 2010 AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHUCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr Ray Jeffries (Chairman)
                              Mr Andrew Jones (Vice Chairman)

                              Mrs Kath Griffiths

                              Mr Eric Hoole

                              Mr Derek Price

                              Mr Glenn Smith

In Attendance:     Councillor Geraint Hopkins     

                               Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

                       



ACTION


                                   ACTION

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Ray Jeffries took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 

meeting
     There were no declarations of interest

2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     Apologies for absence were received from HJ 
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes of the meeting held on 1st December were 

approved  and signed off as a true record by RJ
4) Matters Arising
It was pointed out that Glasbury was not in BBNP so some 

of AJ’s comments were incorrect

It was noted that there was a house for sale in Glasbury with a 

large garden some of which might be available for car parking.             
     However GH pointed out that PCC wouldn’t be able fund such 

     an acquisition or provide for its future maintenance. The possibility              EH 
     of using Cooper Orchard (opposite Dan y  Bryn) was also discussed  
     EH undertook to draft a letter for submission to PCC.
     AJ had now met with Ian Griffiths to discuss footpaths.
     The first footpath had a stile at the access point from the road but no 

     sign. Some “clearance” would be required  and AJ undertook to                     AJ
     contact PCC about this.

     The second footpath between the Church and the river was in poor 

     condition and whilst Ian Griffiths had expressed a willingness to clear 
      the ditches it was felt that the access down the bank was too dangerous. 
     DP used to maintain the footpath but it was now very overgrown and it
     was agreed that the  Footpath Officer from PCC should be advised 
      against re-opening it. It was pointed out that  a right of way didn’t 
      lapse through lack of use.

      GH confirmed that there was no funding available for Church Halls

      but that matched funding (up to a maximum of £3,000) was available 

      for Village Halls such as Velindre.There was no money available for 

      “pump priming.” 

       DP had been unable to attend the Public Enquiry into the anaerobic 

       digester but it was noted that the Inspector had overruled the 

       planners and that permission for the digester to be built had now been

       given subject to a number of conditions relating to delivery times and 

       lorry routes reported that RCT were building their own digester

       and wondered whether the one at Talgarth would be used to anything 

       like full capacity.

        AJ had attended a meeting of the Brecon & Radnorshire Committee  

        of One Voice but felt that the Agenda was very much geared to the

        needs/interests of Councils with large budgets. However, he agreed 

        to attend one more meeting to see if there was any benefit to 
        Gwernyfed.

        GH confirmed that so far as the primary school reorganization was 

        concerned  it was proposed that the 11 existing schools in Gwernyfed

        would be replaced by just 3 / 4 area schools. 

        The situation with regard to the street lights had been resolved in 

        Dan y Bryn had been resolved and there would now be 3 more 

        part time lights.

5) Planning Matters
1,Nantygollen,Velindre
     The Council felt that the application deserved their support but it
      was noted that BBNP were opposed to it in view of the extensive use

      of brickswork.

6)   Literature and Information received
       Footpath/Cycleway between Glasbury on Wye & Hay on Wye
       GH reported that the Welsh Assembly were already undertaking

       a feasibility study into he possible re-opening of the Glasbury

       and Hay railway line as a cycleway/footpath.This formed part of 

       the Mid Wales Regional Transport Plan.It was unclear whether 

       Roger Williams letter referred to this plan  or to an alternative route.

        Buckingham Palace Garden Party

        It was suggested that RJ might like to attend with his wife
        Chldrens play area at Velindre

        Whilst it would be possible for the Council to buy some new 

        equipment they would then be responsible or its future maintenance.

7)      Financial Matters     

         The Council approved the Clerks fees & expenses for the  period

         1st November 2009 to 31st January 2010 amounting to £407.04

8) County Councillor’s Report                                                                        

     GH reported that the proposed reorganization of the County’s 

     secondary schools was on-going ad that the earlier working parties had

     been re-constituted but with elected members replacing head teachers. 
9) Bronllys Hospital                                                                                       
GH said that he would be attending the consultative meeting with the

Health Authority and would report back to the Council in due course

DP offered to attend future meetings of the League of Friends and

he was requested to provide him with such papers as he had.
10) AOB
It was noted that some of the equipment had been removed from 

the Velindre play area and GS wanted to know what would happen to

the field once all the equipment had been removed

Access to Holly Bush and Old Barn Farm from the main road 

(particularly where a right turn  is involved) was dangerous and it was
felt that “slow down” signs should be installed.

It was felt that the salting of the roads had been somewhat patchy and 

GH confirmed that PCC only had enough salt to do the main roads

DP wanted to see signs referring to “Glasbury” to be replaced by signs 

referring to “Glasbury on Wye” as and when they needed to be replaced.     GH
GH undertook to raise this with the appropriate department.

AJ mentioned that at the last meeting of One Voice  Wales it was 

reported that PCC had funds available to improve broadband 

coverage in the area

EH mentioned that the hedge at Gwernyfed School needed to be cut

back in order to make the footpath passable and GH undertook to 

get this work done. He was also concerned at the large number of                 GH
potholes in the service road but it was unclear who was responsible for 

the maintenance of the road 
11) Date of Next Meeting 
Tuesday 2nd March in Velindre Vilage Hall
